
Cheshire Forest Homeowners Association 
500 Cheshire Forest Drive 

Chesapeake, VA 23322 
 

DRAFT 
 MEETING MINUTES  

Annual Membership Meeting 
Tuesday, November 19, 2024 

 
Per Article VIII, Section 1 of the Cheshire Forest Homeowners Association By-Laws, a Meeting of the 
Membership was held on Tuesday, November 19, 2024, at 500 Cheshire Forest Drive, Chesapeake, VA 23322. 
 
The meeting was called to order, and a quorum was established with 31 voting members present and 91 proxies 
filed with the Secretary. The President, Mrs. Karol, opened the meeting at 7:05 pm. The Secretary, Mrs. 
McKlveen, was present to record the meeting; Mrs. Monnikendam, Vice-President; and Director Mr. Granata, 
were present. 
 
United Property Associates: Represented by Mrs. Jennifer Jacobsen and Ms. Victoria Hutchinson 
 
2023 Annual Meeting Minutes:  
The 2023 Annual Membership Meeting Minutes were approved, as written, by the Membership.  
 
The President made the State of the Association PowerPoint presentation (Appendix A - attached).  
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
In the absence of Mr. Heinecke, Mr. Granata, Director, gave an overview of the current financials including the 
Balance Sheet and the Cheshire Forest Budget for 2025.  
   
Nomination of Candidates to the Board of Directors: 
Per the Association's Bylaws, Article X, Section 1, the Nominating Committee was chaired by Director Mr. 
Orbison. His committee members are Mrs. Debbie Ybarra and Mrs. Casie Nash. The President, on behalf of the 
Nominations Committee, discussed the Association’s nominating process and introduced the four nominees. 
They are Matt Graham, Jane McKlveen, Denniss Szpara and Courtney Von Tersch. Mrs. Karol called for 
nominations from the floor. With no nominations from the floor, Mrs. Karol asked each nominee to introduce 
themselves. 
 
Election: 
Per Article X, Section 2 of the Association Bylaws, Mrs. Karol called the vote. The vote was taken by secret 
written ballot as required. Mrs. Jacobsen of United Property Associates acted as the election teller. Two 
homeowners assisted her in counting the votes and preparing the written election report. The results are as 
follows: 

 
● Mr. Matt Graham  118 votes 
● Mrs. Jane McKlveen                      90 votes 
● Mr. Deniss Szpara                          66 votes 
● Mrs. Courtney Von Tersch           59 votes 

 
Directors Graham, McKlveen and Szpara will each serve a term from November 2024 until the Annual 
Membership Meeting in November 2026. 
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Homeowners Forum: Per Virginia Code, Title 55.1, Chapter 18, Section 55.1-1816, a homeowners’ forum was 
conducted. The board addressed all questions to the satisfaction of the membership.  

Mrs. Karol expressed the board’s gratitude to Mrs. Monnikendam for her four years of dedicated service as a 
director, and to Mr. Bowers for his contributions as chair of the Social Committee. 
 
Mr. Granata presented a commemorative plaque in honor of the late Mr. Mark Newell, recognizing his 
significant service to our community. The plaque will be displayed on a bench overlooking the lake.  
 
Mrs. Karol thanked everyone for their attendance and invited the membership to stay for the Regular Board 
Meeting.   
 
With the agenda completed, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jane McKlveen, Secretary          Erin Karol, 
President 
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APPENDIX A – SLIDESHOW  
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